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According to World Bank estimates, one in five of the world’s poorest people are persons with disabilities.  However, mainstreaming disability has not been sufficiently considered within current international development frameworks.  For example, the Millennium Development Goals fail to address disability issues. 
Technical support and exchange of experience can support inclusive development.  Nevertheless, only mainstreaming of disability issues within can effectively guarantee the inclusion of people with disabilities within international development. 

The twin track approach: achieving mainstreaming of disability in international cooperation
There is a need to mainstream disability issues across all relevant programs and projects and to have specific programs that address people with disabilities.  This means that disability concerns should be recognized in the main funding programs such as infrastructure or employment but also addressed through specific disability projects particularly capacity building and empowerment of people with disabilities and their representative organizations.

Ensuring equal opportunities of persons with disabilities as part of the development process

Both, donors and recipients are obliged to include the disability dimension in all phases of the development cycle in order to ensure full participation and equalization of opportunities of persons with disabilities:

1. No public money should be spent to create barriers for people with disabilities.  
For example, new schools and public infrastructures that are built as  part of the post-tsunami reconstruction efforts must be accessible. 

2. More resources within existing aid efforts must be allocated for disabled people
For example, HIV/AIDS projects should have a component to always include people with disabilities. 

International development frameworks cannot achieve their goals if they do not mainstream disability.

